
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday 18th May 2020 

  

 
We hope you are all continuing to keep safe and well. Thank you for continuing to share your children’s learning 
with us via Twitter through our handle @HuttonCran and/or using the hashtag #hccpshomelearning. It is great to 
see what the children are getting up to at home and lots of smiley faces.  
 
You will have seen the letter on our APP that was sent on Friday to parents who have children in Year Reception, 
Year 1 and Year 6. Just a reminder to email your child’s/children’s class teacher, as instructed in the letter, no later 
than this Wednesday the 20th May. Once we have your responses, we will be able to plan as a school how our 
potential return for these year groups will work. We endeavor to communicate plans and details to you this Friday 
22nd May. Following this communication, if there is anything further you may need clarification on, we will be in a 
position to answer any questions or concerns you may have.  
 
Staff have completed new Home Learning for all classes. These have been added to our website in the usual place – 
Teaching and Learning / Home Learning and then click the correct year group. Please do as much or as little as is 
right for your child/children and your family circumstances: we fully support all families in these decisions. If you 
require a printed hard copy of the Learning Pack please do not hesitate to contact your child’s/children’s class 
teacher by email and they will inform you of how this can be arranged. The next set of Home Learning will be 
uploaded for Monday 1st June.  
 
As always please do not hesitate to contact me via email at headteacher@huttoncranswick.eriding.net with any 
questions or concerns you may have.  
 
We would like to take this opportunity to commend you for the fabulous job you are doing at home, you have given 
your children experiences and memories they will never forget.                       
 
Take care, be kind to yourselves and keep safe.  
Mrs Burkinshaw  
 

 
We hope you enjoyed seeing our first ‘Friday Photo Fun Day’ to the theme of VE Day 75. Any new ideas for themes 
need to be emailed to headteacher@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  or tweeted to @HuttonCran. We will decide upon 
the next suggested theme and hope to share our photographs with you via Twitter this Friday – please look out for 
them. Thank you in advance for your suggestions.  

Our staff are willing to help as much as they can. If you have any questions or concerns that you would like to be 
addressed by any member of staff in the teams below please do not hesitate to get in touch. A reminder of the email 
addresses are shown below.  
Reception Team: Mrs Leeks, Mrs Hayhurst and Mrs Pickles: claireanderson@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  
Year 1 Team: Miss Midgley and Mrs Lucas: hannahmidgley@huttoncranswick.eriding.net 
Year 2 Team: Miss Robinson, Miss Shipley and Mrs Perry: srobinson@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  
Year 3 Team: Ms Webb, Mrs Lewer, Mrs Oxlade and Mrs Drewery: janelewer@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  or 
rwebb@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  
Year 4 Team: Miss Smith and Mrs Brewster: katherinesmith@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  
Year 5 Team: Mr Nevet, Mrs Mattock and Mrs Caslake: mikenevet@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  
Year 6 Team: Miss Elliott and Mrs Atkins: aelliott@huttoncranswick.eriding.net  
 
Mrs Longden can also be contacted and would be happy to help via our school email: cranswick@eastriding.gov.uk  
for any other questions or concerns you may have.  
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There is nothing we love more than seeing your e-mails and tweets keeping us updated with what you have been 
getting up to at home, so thank you so much for these and please keep them coming. We have been lucky to have 
had some beautiful sunny weather and it’s lovely to see you all out in the fresh air enjoying it with bike rides, walks, 
den building and having fun in the garden. 
We know that you will all be continuing to clap on a Thursday for our amazing NHS staff and one lucky Year 1 child 
has even made it onto the news during the Clap for Carers evening! 
We have seen lots of pictures of your VE day celebrations which looked to be lots of fun and rather scrumptious 
too, with all the afternoon teas.   
Well done for all of the continued learning on our topic Africa. We have seen some creative animal masks, excellent 
fact files and superb art work. There has even been some Swahili practise! In other home learning we have seen a 
themed chocolate day, with measuring chocolate bars and making buns which sounds like a perfect sort of day to 
us! 
We would like to say another huge well done to you all for all of your hard work. It is very different learning from 
home but you are all doing an amazing job and continue to make us proud. 
Keep smiling and keep safe. Miss Midgley and Mrs Lucas 
 
 
 
 
 

Hello everyone! Wow, what another busy few weeks of home learning! We are so impressed by all of the effort 
you have been putting in, you are all super stars. These past few weeks Reception have been focusing on the story 
“The Very Hungry Caterpillar”. We are glad you enjoyed listening to the story on Tapestry and the work that has 
come from it has been amazing. We have seen model caterpillars, beautifully painted butterflies, hand-printed 
caterpillars, days of the week songs and lots of discussion about your favourite foods! As well as this it was lovely 
to see you enjoying VE day celebrations in your gardens. We were sent some photos of very delicious looking 
cakes and scones! We hope that you enjoy your next few weeks of home learning and we look forward to hearing 
from you all soon.  
Mrs Leeks, Mrs Hayhurst and Mrs Pickles. 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
  
  
 
 
 
  
  

Hello everyone. Thank you again for all the updates via 
email and twitter, it is lovely to see what you have been 
getting up to. There continues to be lots of fantastic 
learning happening in Year 2! It is lovely to hear that you 
are making the most out of this time together as a 
family. We have seen that you have all been busy on 
Mathletics completing regular activities and quizzes and 
continuing to look at telling the time. Many children 
have loved carrying on learning about Africa. You have 
been creating some beautiful African prints, researching 
and drawing animals and creating your own PowerPoint 
presentations! Lastly, I would like to thank all the 
children who took part in your video to the staff at 
Hutton Cranswick. It really did make us proud to work 
with such amazing children and families! Please keep 
sending through all of the amazing work you have been 
doing. We are so proud of you all! Keep safe and keep 
happy.     Miss Robinson, Miss Shipley and Mrs Perry. 

Thank you so much for continuing to tweet and email us to keep us updated on what you have been getting up to. We 
have some very busy bees in Year 4! Where do we start? Well, firstly, we have loved seeing your creative side this 
fortnight. You have impressed us with your keyhole drawings, cartoon sketches and paintings! Thank you for the 
PowerPoints we have received on Colombia, it is great to see how much you have learnt and we have enjoyed learning 
new facts we didn’t know! We loved hearing about your invertebrate hunts in your gardens and whilst out walking. 
You have found some great insects and have been able to identify them correctly - well done! 
We really are missing you and are SO proud of you all. We look forward to seeing more of what you are up to. Stay 
safe, stay happy and keep smiling! 
Miss Smith and Mrs Brewster. 

Next  

Thank you again for continuing to share your learning with us through twitter, email and on Purple Mash. It is lovely 
to hear from so many of you and share the fantastic home learning taking place. We must reiterate to all of you that 
we understand how hard home learning can be and we hope that you are finding and doing what suits your family 
best. So far we have seen lots of great outdoor learning – it sounds like Hutton Cranswick has its own forest school in 
the making!  We have seen various examples of outdoor activities including den building, fossil hunting, raft building 
and nature walks. Some of you have been budding scientists by finding and researching invertebrates in your own 
gardens and those from further afield. It has been lovely to hear about your designs of different fantasy and magical 
lands, including those where characters can do dance moves to cast spells!
Finally it was great to see all your efforts to celebrate VE day in these unusual circumstances. It didn’t seem to stop 
you – home-made bunting/flags and wonderful tea parties with themed cakes. We are so happy that you had a good 
time. Ms Webb, Mrs Lewer, Mrs Oxlade and Mrs Drewery.  



 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Thank you for continuing to be amazing Year 6! Last week should have been your SATs week but it just wasn’t meant 
to be this year… We know in school just how ready you were to show everyone what you were made of - you had all 
worked so hard beforehand but you’ve got to remember how far you have come and how actually a test cannot 
define the wonderful people you are. Instead, you have been making us smile by keeping us up to date with what 
you have been up to and we have loved sharing your home learning experiences with you. It was also lovely to see 
that lots of you enjoyed the VE Day celebrations. We are being blown away by your engagement in home learning 
and are very proud of each and every one of you. We’re looking forward to being back together as soon as it is safe 
for us to be. Keep smiling, keep having fun and be happy!  Miss Elliott and Mrs Atkins 
 
 

Hello everyone. How are you? I hope you managed to make the most of the glorious weather over the VE Day 
anniversary weekend and the pictures that were shared on Twitter showed that lots of children and families did just 
that. It still amazes me how well you are all doing with dealing with the restrictions, and how inventive and 
imaginative you are when it comes to finding new ways to enjoy yourselves, stay active and healthy and to keep 
learning. As the weather continues to improve and the restrictions on movement begin to relax, learning and 
exploring outside spaces can be used more and more. Mrs Caslake, Mrs Mattock and I are all looking forward to 
hearing about all of your amazing adventures and sharing our stories when we eventually get back together.
Stay Safe - Mr Nevet, Mrs Caslake and Mrs Mattock.
 



 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Join Mr Nevet on a Tuesday and Thursday around 5.30pm, when possible, for live reading on Twitter @MrN_HCPS. If 
you miss the live read it will be retweeted by several staff and available to view via the @HuttonCran Twitter handle. 

We are thoroughly enjoying these reading sessions and have heard that lots of you are too!  
Enjoy and thank you Mr Nevet.  

Here are our school’s top 10 Mathletics mathematicians: 

1. Harry M  2. Thomas D  3. Dylan C  4. Kaiden B  5. Jakub T  6. Ethan M  7. Oliver T  8. Eva P  9. Eoin B  10. Riley D 
These children have achieved the most points by completing lots and lots of live Mathletics and activities. This is a 
huge achievement to be in the top ten of the whole school! 

We also have 4 silver certificate achievers over the last few weeks: 

Leo T - Year 1 

Brooklyn C & Dalton E-S - Year 3 

Kaiden B - Year 5 

Well done to all; you’re all Mathletics superstars! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


